

St. Paul's Catholic Church

Telephone #: 507-877-2361

E-mail: stpcomfrey@yahoo.com

209 Field St. N. P.O. Box 277 Comfrey, MN 56019

SAINT PAUL'S CEMETERY COMMITTEE MEETING

Thursday, April 26, 2018 7PM

Sister JoAnne led us in prayer at 7:05.

Members present: Doug, Bob, Dick, and Stan.

Absent: Kurt, Jeanne

Approval of Minutes. Motion by Stan. Second by Bob.

No Financial Report available.

Discussion again on whether to give some of the Eckstein money to Cemetery Operating Fund and Perpetual Care Fund. Now that we are nearing the end of our Building Project and have only a few bills left to pay, we again recommend to Administrative Council to move an additional \$50,000 from Building Fund to each Fund. When/if that is approved we will proceed with transferring funds in a lattered process to Edward Jones accounts.

Military Markers concern

Changes are being made and markers will be done locally.

Summer mowing

Bob will continue to do the mowing in 2018. He's done a "stellar" job. THANKS BOB!

Spring clean-up

Some tree and shrub work will need to be done. We need to cut the mulberry trees out of the evergreens. Notice will be put in the bulletin if help is needed.

Future Concerns

Doug will call meetings and prepare the agenda.

Call Doug or Dick for purchase of lots. Map and Easement certificate papers will remain in the parish office.

Burial Permits

We have not received Burial permits recently. Dick will check into this. Motion to adjourn. Next Meeting is August 23, 2018.

Respectfully submitted, Bob Zwaschka, acting secretary

Minutes pending approval